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TULLYTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
October 19, 2021 

 
 
President Nina Chrzanowski called the meeting of the Tullytown Borough Council to 
order with the Pledge of Allegiance on Tuesday, October 19, 2021 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Present at the meeting: 
 
Mayor Cutchineal—absent 
Councilwoman Slemmer 
Councilman Pirolli 
Councilwoman Kettler 
Councilwoman Chrzanowski   
Councilman Servis—absent 
Councilman Shellenberger—absent 
Councilwoman Gahagan—absent  
 
Also present: 
Dan Doyle, Police Chief /Emergency Management Coordinator 
Joe McPadden, Borough Treasurer 
Patricia Marks, Borough Secretary 
 
Mrs. Chrzanowski announced that Council met in an Executive Session prior to the 
meeting to discuss personnel matters. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
There was no public comment. 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Non-Uniformed Employees CBA—Consideration/Resolution 

Miss Slemmer advised that she and some other Council members met and were 
involved in negotiations over the past few months.  They have tentative Agreements to 
present to Council for their consideration.   
 
Miss Slemmer made a motion to approve Resolution #468 and the Non-Uniformed 
Employees Collective Bargaining Agreement, seconded by Mr. Pirolli.  
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Roll call vote was taken: 
Miss Slemmer—for 
Mr. Pirolli—for 
Mrs. Kettler—for 
Mrs. Chrzanowski—for 
 
All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.  

 
Police Collective Bargaining Agreement—Consideration/Resolution 

Miss Slemmer made a motion to approve Resolution #469 and the Police Collective 
Bargaining Agreement, seconded by Mr. Pirolli.               
 
Roll call vote was taken: 
Miss Slemmer—for 
Mr. Pirolli—for 
Mrs. Kettler—for 
Mrs. Chrzanowski—for 
 
All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.  

        
Purchase of Police Body Cams—Consideration 
 
Chief Doyle requested use of the money from the sale of the former police vehicles to 
purchase 8 body cams.  The police department has special details from time to time, 
such as the St. Mike’s fair when 6 additional police officers are on duty.  He would like 
to have body cams for all of those officers when they are out doing the special 
assignments.  The estimated cost is $8720.00 from Watchguard Motorola Solutions. 
 
Mrs. Kettler stated that we got the money back with the sale of just one of the 
vehicles.  Chief Doyle explained that after the last meeting alone, we received 
$11,100 for the sale of the vehicles.  So far this year, we brought in $22,600. 
 
Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the purchase of eight (8) police body cams, 
seconded by Miss Slemmer.     
 
Roll call vote was taken: 
Miss Slemmer—for 
Mr. Pirolli—for 
Mrs. Kettler—for 
Mrs. Chrzanowski—for 
      
All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.  
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Mrs. Chrzanowski stated that this is for the safety of both our officers and our 
residents.  Miss Slemmer stated that it also saves a lot of money with the frivolous 
lawsuits. 
 
Authorize Advertisement of Police Pension Ordinance—Consideration 

Mr. Pirolli stated that the attorneys will handle the publishing of the information in 
connection with the Ordinance which changes the language from the old variation of 
the Pension to the new variance. Chief Doyle explained that it changes the age 
requirement from 55 years of age and 25 years of service to 50 years of age and 25 
years of service.  Council was provided with an Act 205 Actuarial Study which is the 
actuarial valuation.  Mrs. Kettler asked if we know what this change would save.  Chief 
Doyle advised once you have retired officers, you will save on the higher salaries, the 
longevity pay, and the vacation, personal and sick time. 
 
Mr. Pirolli made a motion to authorize advertising of Ordinance #403 Police Pension 
Ordinance, seconded by Miss Slemmer. 

 
Roll call vote was taken: 
Miss Slemmer—for 
Mr. Pirolli—for 
Mrs. Kettler—for 
Mrs. Chrzanowski—for 
 
All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.    
 
MISCELLANEOUS COUNCIL BUSINESS 
Miss Slemmer asked if the Civil Service has met yet.  Chief Doyle advised that the 
Civil Service Commission has been notified and Mrs. Chrzanowski received an email 
from the Civil Service Commission stating that they were notified and would begin the 
process. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Pirolli to adjourn the 
meeting, seconded by Miss Slemmer. All of Council was in favor of the motion and the 
motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:07 P.M.      
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Patricia Marks 
       Borough Secretary 


